

Queensland Rail GPO Box 1429 Brisbane Qld 4001 T 07 3072 0781 E ceoqueenslandrail @qr.com.au W queenslandrail.com.au

QR Ref: MCR-23-638

Mr Charles Millsteed Chief Executive Officer Queensland Competition Authority

Email: charles.millsteed@qca.org.au

Dear Mr Millsteed

Queensland Rail's Draft Access Undertaking 3

Further to our previous correspondence about the timeline for Queensland Rail's Draft Access Undertaking 3 (**DAU3**), I am pleased to inform you that the Queensland Rail Board considered DAU3 for submission to the Queensland Competition Authority (**QCA**) today.

Queensland Rail is now in the process of finalising the submission and associated necessary documents for lodgment in accordance with the Board's direction. To allow for this, Queensland Rail will require an additional short period of time for lodgment, with DAU3 to be provided to the QCA on or before Friday 10 November.

Should your officers have any questions in relation to this matter they can contact Queensland Rail's Manager Policy and Regulation Mr Douglas Jasch on 0488 314 741 or by email at douglas.jasch@qr.com.au.

Yours sincerely

Kat Stapleton

Chief Executive Officer

3 October 2023